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John Emmett <John.Emmett@fcc.gov>
Friday, November 22, 2013 10:27 AM

Zawislak, Tim (UTC)

Weinman, William (UTC); Dejos, Rey (UTC)
RE: Study Area Boundary Submission

Thanks Tim — much appreciated!

From: Zawislak, Tim (UTC) [mailto:tzawisla@utc.wa.gov]

Sent: Friday, November 22, 2013 1:24 PM

To: John Emmett

Cc: Weinman, William (UTC); Dejos, Rey (UTC)
Subject: RE: Study Area Boundary Submission

Hi John,

Bill asked that | respond to your inquiry on behalf of the staff here at the Washington State Utilities and Transportation Commission {(Washington UTC).

My records show that the following information was submitted for the San Juan exchange:

1. CSV FILE ( by WireGenter / CLLI ) ;

SAC

522408
522408
522408
522408

CO_NAME

CenturyTel of Inter Island, Inc.
CenturyTel of Inter Island, Inc.
CenturyTel of Inter Island, Inc.
CenturyTel of Inter Island, Inc.

2. MAP ATTRIBUTE FILE ( by Exchange ) :

COMPANY

EXCHANGE

CenturyTel of Inter Island, Inc. San Juan

After further research we agree with vour assessment that the MAP ATTRIBUTE FILE {(# 2. above ) for the San Juan exchange “SA Code”

EXCHANGE

San Juan
San Juan
San Juan
San Juan

OCN_NECA
2422

CLLI

BLKIWAXXRS(
ESNDWAXARSO
FRHRWAXADSI1
LOPZWAXXRSO

Type
EX

FRN
0018626853

NO

Sect_54305

SA_Code STATE

522422

WA

should be updated as

522408 { not 522422 ),




The reason for this is that CenturyTel of Washingten, Inc. (SAC 522408) and CenturyTel of Inter istand, inc. have combined study areas for purposes of reporting,

even though they remain as separate legal entities. Therefore, CenturyTel of Washington, Inc.’s OCN is 2408 and CenturyTel of Inter Island, Inc.’s OCN remains
as 2422.

Wa were unsure if the FCC wanted to match the company name with the SAC or with the OCN given the combined nature of the SACs.
Hope this helps and please let me'know if you have any questions.
Thanks in advance,

Tim Zawislak
Regulatory Analyst
Washington UTC
(360) 564-1294
www. utc.wa.gov

From: John Emmett [mailto:John.Emmett@fcc.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2013 7:15 AM
To: Weinman, William (UTC)

Subject: Study Area Boundary Submission

Hi Bill,

As we were processing the Study Area Boundary data, we came upon a SAC in the Washington submission that I can’t find a USAC record for. It is SAC 522422,
San Juan Exchange and attributed as belonging to CenturyTel. The commercial data we have shows that area as SAC 522408 belonging to CenturyTel,

Any thoughts or insight would be greatly appreciated.

Best regards, and thanks for your submission,
John

John Emmett

Geospatial Information Specialist
WCB/IATD

Office: 202.418.0336

Mobile: 202.567.8873



